MINUTES FROM THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE FRIENDS OF WOLFNER LIBRARY FOR THE BLIND AND PHYSCIALLY HANDICAPPED
April 26, 2008

The annual meeting of the Friends of Wolfner Library was held at the James C. Kirkpatrick State Information Center in Jefferson City, MO on April 25, 2008.  The meeting was called to order by President Stanley Rock at 12:30 pm.  Minutes of the 2007 meeting were approved as read.

Treasurer Benham read the treasurer’s report.  She reported as follows:  We have over 100 paid members.  Fran discussed Friends’s finances.  She was asked to give a report of all transactions for the previous year instead of a quarterly report, and agreed to do so in the upcoming newsletter.  The treasurer’s report was approved as presented with the understanding that the newsletter will include a report covering the entire fiscal year.

Fran Benham stated that a current by-law is that the treasurer shall be bonded to protect against financial liability.  Benham’s suggested change is that the treasurer shall be covered by Business liability insurance.  The motion passed.

Next, we heard from Dr. Richard Smith who reported that Neil Bernstein’s recent talk about the digital transition was on the Library’s website.  Dr. Smith described the new digital readers.  He stated that we got permission to use $192,000 from the Trust Fund in addition to the federal allocation to purchase new digital machines.  With this equipment,  patrons will be able to download books and magazines from our NLS collection using technology such as the Victor Stream Readers.  Smith stated that our Friends organization is supporting the digital transition program by allocating funds to purchase cartridges on which books will be recorded.  The Friends also support the summer reading program, the volunteers recognition dinner will be held this evening.  Dr. Smith displayed tactile maps of Missouri funded by the Friends.  He gave them to attendees as part of a drawing.  One hundred maps will be distributed throughout the state.  Dr. Smith stated that Wolfner borrows books from other libraries when there is a need, Wolfner is allowed to copy these books to add to the local collection.  Wolfner Library will have 500 digital readers in the hands of patrons before other libraries receive machines.  Dr, Smith took questions from the audience concerning the digital transition.  He explained that cassette machines are no longer manufactured.  He said the Library of Congress will not use CDs because they are dated technology.  Dr. Smith recognized two employees who have given many years of service, Paul Mathews who has worked for Wolfner for 35 years and Tim Scott who has worked for Wolfner for 30 years.  Both will be honored in a staff meeting next week and will be given gifts from the Friends – a give certificate from Borders Book Store.
President Stan Rock noted that he has been a patron of Wolfner for many years and has had a pleasant experience with his Reader Advisor and other employees.  President Rock discussed Friends changes made this year.  We now have a Finance Committee which has developed an investment policy.  
President Rock called Rita Lynch, Chair of the Nominating Committee to present the nominees for the Board of Directors.  The Nomination Committee consisted of Melinda Cook, Judy Redlich, and Rita Lynch.  The persons whose term of office has expired are Patricia Morrow, Joe Dobbs, Rita Lynch and Shelia Wright.  The slate consists of Joe Dobbs, Willa Patterson, Melinda Cook and Debbie Mussleman.  President Rock announced that Shelia Wright and Rita Lynch chose not to run for the Board this year.  Those elected to the Board were:  Joe Dobbs, Melinda Cook, Debbie Mussleman and Willa Patterson.
President Rock commended Ruby Polk for Brailling our newsletter.

Shelia Wright introduced our guest speaker, Ms. Diane Eycoff, who, in full costumes, presented a living history of the Civil War.  She presents such programs for the Kansas Humanities Council.  Author of the book ‘Revolutionary Heart,’ she tells the story of a woman who crusaded for women’s rights.  Her portrayal of Clarina Nichols won ‘Forward Magazine’s’ book of the year award and was recognized as a notable book of 2007.  She has also produced an audio TV book of Revolutionary Heart.  Ms. Eycoff made her book available for sale.  A motion was made to present Ms. Eycoff with a Friends of Wolfner T-shirt.  The vote passed unanimously and with cheers.
A drawing was conducted for the Victor Stream Reader.  Karl Cook won the reader.  Tim Grunewald  and Bryan Schulz won tactile maps.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.  
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